To CAP It Off – January/February 2018
An occasional newsletter from L-CAP, the Library Committee for Academic Professionals
Feel free to contact your L-CAP representatives with questions or comments about the newsletter and its contents.
 
AP Updates
 
         Survey of library Academic Professionals
Thank you again for your responses to the AP survey. We received 40 submissions with a response rate of 56%. A summary of the issues brought up in the comments is below.
         L-CAP updates
Josh Harris (jsharrs@illinois.edu) and Jamie Carlstone (jdc6@illinois.edu) replaced Susan Schnuer as co-chairs of L-CAP. Nicole Ream-Sotomayor joined L-CAP in January.
         AP Networking 
Interested in networking with other APs in the library?  The next cohort will run from March-April. If you would like to participate, please fill out this form:  https://illinois.edu/fb/sec/9986473/. If you have questions contact Sarah Christensen, schrstn@illinois.edu.
         AP representation on the Faculty Meeting Agenda Committee
The Executive Committee has approved adding an AP to the Agenda Committee. L-CAP will submit names of interested APs for EC to appoint. If you are an AP and would like to be on the Agenda Committee please let a member of L-CAP know; it is a good opportunity to have AP voices represented at the Faculty meeting.
· AP meeting with the Dean
We will be holding an open meeting with Dean Wilkin this semester for all APs. This include an opportunity to have a Q & A with him about APs and the Library. More details to come.
Upcoming Events
The next Faculty meeting is Wednesday, February 7 from 3 to 4:30 in 126 iSchool. APs are welcome to attend the faculty meeting.
 
The Council of Academic Professionals will hold its Monthly Meeting on Thursday, March 1 in Room 314A Illini Union at 1:15 PM. Anyone is welcome to attend CAP meetings.
Suggestions for future field trips? Contact Tricia Lampron - lampron2@illinois.edu.
 
Signed,
L-CAP
* Jamie Carlstone (co-chair), Sarah Christensen, Jim Dohle, Kirsten Feist, Josh Harris (co-chair), Nicole Ream-Sotomayor, James Whitacre

Library AP Survey Consolidated Feedback

1. Mentoring Program Suggestions
a. Program is good for new employees to know who to ask questions to
b. Expanding mentoring outside the library for people’s specializations that are cross-disciplinary
2. Dean Meeting Suggestions
a. Regular and open communication is important
b. Dean should share his vision and expectations for APs
3. AP Retreat Suggestions
a. Retreat not needed if there are also all-library retreats, maybe APs at various university retreats instead?
b. Hard to get administrative buy-in to execute this well
c. Open brainstorming session about what makes working here good/bad
4. Top issues Facing APs
a. Hard to get promoted or pay raise (APs want both)
b. Can’t influence library operations/strategic directions, not represented on enough committees (including searches)
c. Not enough research and publishing support
d. Lack of recognition (no CAPE award nominations, feeling like they matter to community)
e. Difficulty understanding what an AP is beyond not being Faculty or Civil Service
5. L-CAP could work on
a. AP rank descriptions improvement
b. Overcoming library department cliques
c. Coordination with campus Council of Academic Professionals
d. Better relationship between APs and Faculty
e. Recognition for APs without creating more expectations
f. Promotional path for APs
g. Non-monetary raises (other benefits)
6. Additional comments
a. Survey is not anonymous enough
b. Respondent doesn’t want to justify rank/apply for a promotion in order to receive a salary raise
c. New promotional path is not an improvement
d. [bookmark: _GoBack]Concern about the conversion of IT AP positions to Civil Service
